
VETO MESSAGE: 
 
  
                         VETO MESSAGE - No. 108 
  
TO THE SENATE: 
  
I am returning herewith, without my approval, the following bill: 
  
Senate Bill Number 2776, entitled: 
  
    "AN ACT to amend the retirement and social security law, in 
relation 
      to  establishing  a  performance  of  duty  disability benefit 
for 
      persons with HIV" 
  
    NOT APPROVED 
  
  This bill would create a presumption that all  employees  who  
partic- 
ipate in the New York State and Local Employee Retirement System 
("ERS") 
who  have  HIV  and  were  exposed  to  certain "significant risks" 
have 
suffered a work-related disability entitling them to  a  75%  
disability 
retirement  benefit. At present, a far more limited HIV-related 
presump- 
tion exists for certain classes of employees  who  are  particularly  
at 
risk  of  on-the-job exposure, such as corrections officers and 
security 
hospital treatment assistants. Moreover, while the 75% benefit is 
gener- 
ally limited to certain employees (such as police officers, 
firefighters 
and Tier I and II participants), this bill  would  grant  this  
enhanced 
benefit to any employees who are infected with HIV. 
  
  Like  Governor  Pataki,  who vetoed this legislation in 2006, I do 
not 
believe the State should extend such  a  broad  evidentiary  
presumption 
without  evidence that public employees are particularly at risk for 
HIV 
infection. In addition, the bill also contains  numerous  technical  
and 
language  problems. The bill's definition of what constitutes a 
"signif- 
icant risk" is exceedingly difficult  to  understand,  as  many  of  
the 
bill's opponents point out. Further, many of the instances listed by 
the 



bill as circumstances where a risk of HIV exposure is present -- such 
as 
breastfeeding  of  an  infant  by  an  HIV-infected mother or sharing 
of 
needles -- bear little apparent connection to conduct undertaken in  
the 
course of government employment. Moreover, those who currently are 
enti- 
tled  to the 75% disability benefit generally must show that their 
disa- 
bility arose from an "accident," but it is unclear if this bill 
requires 
any such showing. 
  
  Finally, I note that this  bill  would  create  a  highly  
undesirable 
dilemma for both employees and employers. The presumption created by 
the 
bill is rebuttable by "competent evidence." In other comparable 
presump- 
tions,  an  employer  may  show  risk factors for the employee which 
are 
apparent to the public -- such as obesity  or  smoking  in  cases  
where 
presumptions  relate  to  heart  disease.  Many risk factors for HIV, 
in 
contrast, involve the most intensely private conduct, which generally 
is 
not the subject of any employer's legitimate inquiry. As  a  result,  
if 
this  bill  were enacted, employees would have to decide whether to 
open 
themselves  to  potential  searching  inquiries  regarding  their   
most 
personal  activities  in order to sustain the presumption granted by 
the 
bill. We should not place  either  government  employees  or  
government 
employers  in  that  situation,  particularly given the complete lack 
of 
evidence that there is an increased risk of contracting HIV as a  
result 
of public employment. 
  
  The bill is disapproved.                      (signed) ELIOT SPITZER 
                              __________ 

 
 


